Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 16th November 2009, at the Village Hall, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Lindsay Davies, 





Mike Jones, Sara Pickard, Sandie Rosser, John Harrison,





Sheila Dafis, Gill Rees, Penri Williams, Eric Priday,





& Wynford Ellis Owen.

APOLOGIES: -
Councillor:

Stewart McKay & Cty Cllr Delme Bowen
103
Police Matters
PC Paul Tebbutt was present.  Cllr Thomas thanked him for stopping the traffic for the Community Council’s Remembrance Service on 8th November.  He added that it had been encouraging to see the increased number attending the Service.  He was particularly pleased to see the Pentyrch Primary School children, and the Clerk had written to Mr Renshaw expressing appreciation.

PC Tebbutt advised of the following crimes

Creigiau had 8 crimes – a burglary at Cardiff Road, a theft of fish at the Caesar’s Arms, criminal damage to a dwelling by a firework, thefts from vehicles at Parc y Coed and Parc Castell y Mynach, criminal damage to a vehicle in Star Lane, and theft of car keys from the Caesar’s Arms.  
Gwaelod y Garth had 2 crimes – one assault (domestic incident), and a theft from a vehicle on Main Road.  Pentyrch had 2 crimes – carrying an air weapon in a public place (Mountain Road), and the possession of cannabis at Tyn y Coed Road.  
PC Tebbutt had been pleased that the Halloween/firework season had passed off fairly quietly.  He had spoken to the Manager of Tesco’s and he had reported no trouble with youths with fireworks and also success regarding alcohol sales to youths.  
The next Pentyrch PACT meeting is scheduled for 16th December, the next Creigiau Pact meeting for 12th January and a YOUTH PACT meeting has been arranged for 19th November at Radyr High School.

Cllr Thomas asked PC Tebbutt how he felt things were going, now that he was 6 months into his new ‘area’ role.  PC Tebbutt replied that it was a question of management, of knowing what is going on in areas and liaising with organisations such as Neighbourhood Watch and Community Councils.  There had not been the big increase in crime as some had feared.  Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen asked about drug problems.  PC Tebbutt responded that the No. 1 drug causing problems was alcohol.  There was an increase in cannabis use in society generally, which would continue to be dealt with within the current laws.  Cllr Davies told PC Tebbutt about stalls selling ‘glowsticks’ at Gwaelod y Garth’s firework display.  She wondered whether the traders had the appropriate licences; she would pursue it with CCC (Ben Sheppard).  Cllr Jones was interested to know not just crimes committed, but crimes detected.  PC Tebbutt referred him to the police website OurBobby.com 
PC Tebbutt was thanked for his attendance.
104
Public Session

No members of the public were present.
105
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising.
106
Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 19th October 2009
Cllr Jones expressed a wish to revisit his disagreement with paragraphs 77 and 83, but other Councillors felt that there was a need to move progress.  Cllr Jones wanted to record his disagreement, and Cllr Harrison said he felt disenchanted.
107 Matters Arising
Paragraph 91.4
Cllr Ellis Owen was concerned at the high cost of the by-election.  Cllr Thomas told him that the Clerk was looking into the matter and that it would be kept under review.

Paragraph 93
Cllr Priday queried whether it had been established if Capel Llanilltern had a village envelope and, if so, whether the development was within that envelope.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 94
With regard to the illegal stables at Heol y Parc, Pentyrch, Councillors requested the Clerk to look further into the matter.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Williams said that it was unfortunate that the initial press statement about the proposed International Business Park was negative and personalised.  Councillors agreed that the later press statement was better, more of a positive attitude and future press statements needed to be of a more positive nature.
Paragraph 95
Cllr Harrison initiated discussion about Christmas trees and lights.  He wanted a better display than he felt last year’s had been.  Cllr Rees would like a Christmas tree with lights to be placed on the green area of Pentyrch at High Corner.  It was acknowledged that this could be costly and the question of an electricity supply for the lights could be problematic.  Following some discussion, it was agreed that before buying trees the Clerk should check that the shop owners want them and also that they are prepared to put lights on them.  It was felt that trees without lights were not worth having.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 96
Cllr Rees raised the question of the next Museum sub-committee meeting.  It was suggested that it could replace the scheduled Buildings sub-committee meeting on Monday 7th December, if practicable.

Cllr Jones referred to the roadside verges at the top of Heol Goch/junction with Cefn Bychan and asked that CCC be asked about tidying them up.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones, speaking about the Pentyrch Pharmacy, expressed disappointment at the WAG statement (paragraph 14) quoting the Cardiff Community Health Council that “the local population felt it was undesirable”.  He felt more should have been said.  Cllr Thomas, however, considered that the matter had been answered adequately.  


108
Minutes of the Staffing Sub-committee Meeting held on 2nd November 2009
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Thomas, seconded by Cllr Priday.  All agreed.
109   
Matters Arising
Cllr Williams said that he was pleased to see Kath Britten back at work.  Cllr Rosser wondered whether Kath Britten could perhaps cover Gwaelod y Garth as well as Pentyrch and Creigiau.  There was general discussion and it was mooted that perhaps Gwaelod y Garth could share a community sweeper with Tongwynlais.  It was agreed that the Clerk should pursue with CCC whether a share with Tongwynlais might be an option and also enquire what St Fagans and Tongwynlais currently receive by way of a community sweeper.  Clerk to arrange
110
Community Link
Cllr Williams reminded Councillors that the closing date for the winter “Link” was today.  He said that the item about the proposed International Business Park would be on the front page.  Some Councillors favoured a map, but after discussion, it was felt that it would be too small and that it would be better to say that a map would be available for viewing at the Council Offices.

111
Clerk’s Report
111.1
One Voice Wales Consultation ‘Are we being served’
Councillors agreed to email their comments by the end of this week.  Clerk to arrange
111.2
Small parcel on land alongside a footpath in Creigiau
There were no comments about this and t members agreed to the action taken by the Clerk.
111.3
Rest Centre, Pentyrch
Following discussion about the residue of £5,000 in respect of the Rest Centre, it was resolved to accept the Clerk’s recommendation.  Cllr Williams thanked the Clerk for his work on preparing the planning application for the Rest Centre.  Clerk to arrange
111.4
CRAMC
Councillors agreed to CRAMC’s request regarding the installation of a drainage grate to prevent the entrance to the allotments from flooding.  Clerk to arrange
111.5
Buildings Sub-committee
It was agreed to postpone the Buildings sub-committee meeting and possibly replace it with the Museum sub-committee meeting.  Cllrs Rees and Davies asked to be provided with a list of the committees which they were on.  Clerk to arrange
112
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £6,750.25p and receipts of £3,072.90p were recorded for October 2009.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Priday, seconded by Cllr Pickard and carried.
113
Planning Applications
There were 2 planning applications to consider:
a) 09/01777/W ~ Castell y Mynach Farm, Heol y Parc, Pentyrch.  Cllr Jones felt that the application should be referred to the Conservation Group for the area.  He requested that the Clerk write to CCC, Pentyrch Conservation Area Group, and the North West Cardiff Conservation Group (Gill Nurton).  Cllr Priday agreed.  Clerk to arrange
b) 09/01730/W ~ The Acapela Centre, Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch (Listed Building Consent).  No adverse comments.
114
Correspondence
Cllr Thomas raised the question of a joint meeting to take place with St Fagans Community Council.  It was agreed that such a meeting should take place as soon as possible (bearing in mind the deadline for comments of 8th January).  Cllr Priday suggested that the Chair, Vice Chair and Clerk should attend.  That was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Councillors requested that the Clerk ‘chase up’ Planning Aid Wales.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Rosser asked about who would be responsible for the Gwaelod y Garth telephone box and would the telephone remain in it.  The Clerk would find out.  Clerk to arrange
Referring to the correspondence from Ian Hudson (CCC Highways), various issues concerning poor road surfaces and unclear road-markings were raised.  Cllr Thomas suggested that the topic be carried forward to the December meeting, with councillors bringing their particular issues to that meeting.
115
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	26.10.09
	Lindsay Davies
	Could you please query with the Post Office, whether they would please consider siting a post-box in or near the Riverglade and Banc/Ffordd yr area?  E.g. around the pull-in at the first bend just by Foundry cottage, by Banc yr Afon entrance so that this 'commuter belt' of Gwaelod can post mail easily without, for example, causing traffic chaos in Heol y Berry which has the nearest box.
	Email sent to post office.

	3.11.09
	Stuart Thomas
	There is a burger van parked inconsiderately/illegally on Tynant Road, Creigiau between Tregarth Close and Heol Creigiau.  It has been reported in the past and its location causes problems for visibility and it is also directly opposite where the Ferris coach stops to load/unload passengers.
	Email and telephone to PC Tebbutt

	3.11.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The street sign for Dol y Felin, Creigiau is so covered in algae/moss that it is green and almost illegible.
	Email to C2C

	4.11.09
	Sheila Dafis
	A nasty pothole has developed on Heol Creigiau at the junction with Parc Castell y Mynach.  In addition another pot hole is busy forming on the A.4119 Llantrisant Road, near the main junction into Creigiau at Robin Hill.
	Email to C2C

	4.11.09
	Sheila Dafis
	A public footpath sign is down and lying in the grass on Tynant road opposite the junction with Ffordd Dinefwr and needs replacing.
	Email to CCC(Footpaths)

	4.11.09
	Sheila Dafis
	A request by elderly residents from the Llys Caradog area, Creigiau who regularly catch a bus from the bus stop on Ffordd Dinefwr, opposite the frog pond.  (There is a small post box at this site).  Would it be possible to have a bench placed there please?  One particular resident attends a clinic at the hospital and finds standing/waiting for the bus to be both trying and very tiring.
	Email to C2C

	4.11.09
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	The street lamp opposite property numbers 20, Queen Charlotte Drive, Creigiau, is not working.  It gets very dark very early in the evening these days and someone could quite easily trip or fall in the darkness
	Email to C2C

	5.11.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There are 2 pot-holes on Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  One is in the middle of the road near lamp-post 29 and the other near the entrance to Parc y Coed towards the side of the road and near lamppost 32.
	Email to C2C

	5.11.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There are also pot-holes on Tynant Road, between Ffordd Dinefwr and Parc y Felin which have been marked with white paint but were missed by the contractors when they carried out other work recently.  Could Highways be advised that this was not done?
	Email to C2C

	16.11.09
	Gill Rees
	Street light opposite “Brynglas” not working (she will supply its number). Seat opposite Georges Corner (used to belong to the Hunt) in poor state of repair. Hunt may help with costs. Gill Rees supplied 2 photographs of the seat.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.11.09
	Mike Jones
	He had spoken to CCC regarding timers and also leaves at Pentyrch shops.
	For information only

	16.11.09
	Penri Williams
	Attended One Voice Wales in October. Judith Marsh of Radyr is Chair now.  Discussed TV going digital in this area from March 2010.
	For information only

	16.11.09
	Lindsay Davies
	There are a number of street-lighting complaints – Lindsay would collect them together and send them to the Clerk.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.50 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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